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Description and Guidelines 
 The William P. Hoffman Endowment for Professional Development is a memorial tribute to Dr. 
William P. Hoffman who was a professor in the John Carroll University Department of 
Education.  He worked with the Educational Administration program from 1970 to 1980.  The 
purpose of this endowed award is to recognize and support outstanding scholarship and 
leadership in education.  

Dr. Hoffman was a well-respected educator in the greater Cleveland area who had a positive 
influence on several generations of junior high and high school students, classroom teachers, 
faculty members and graduate students.  Prior to his service at John Carroll University, he 
served for 30 years in the Cleveland Public Schools as a secondary teacher, building 
administrator and assistant superintendent.  He was especially appreciated by his students 






